
 

South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 

February 9, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 

Crestmont Elementary School Multi-Purpose Building 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Helen Dorr, Joe Dorr, Sergeant Jeff Kool, Officer 

Jordan Haley and Bill Floyd 

Meeting called to order by Vice President Marilyn Floyd at 7:00 p.m. Marilyn introduced and welcomed 

everyone. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the vice president ordered the January 12, 2016 minutes 

approved as submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The report covers activity from January 1, 2016 to January 31, 2016. The beginning 

balance was $958.11. With no activity during the month, the balance remains $958.11. Hearing no 

objections, the vice president ordered the treasurer’s report placed on file as submitted. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Sergeant Jeff Kool and Officer Jordan Haley gave us 

an update. Thefts continue in our neighborhood from package deliveries, mail, open garage doors and 

unlocked vehicles. We currently have extra patrol in our neighborhood and the Cirby Ranch neighborhood 

because of three recent door kick burglaries (Northbrook Drive, Carnation Court and Stonebridge Way). 

Robberies in Roseville were up significantly in 2015 mostly due to marijuana drug deals going bad. 

Heroin is abundant on the streets and abusers are stealing to get their next fix. All Roseville police 

officers will have body cameras in the next few months. 

The Roseville PD is having a fundraiser for Officer Bobby Seich who is battling brain cancer for the 

second time in his life. Join the community at Strikes Unlimited in Rocklin on May 7, from 4:00 to 7:00 

p.m. Fifteen percent of eligible purchases will benefit the Seich family. Sergeant Kool will send a flyer with 

more information so we can share with SCNA residents. 

Neighborhood Watch (NW): Joe, Helen, Marilyn and Colleen attended the Annual Block Captain 

meeting on January 26. Captain Stefan Moore talked about Roseville PD’s ASPIRE (Analytically Solving 

Problems in Roseville) newly adopted program similar to one the Citrus Heights PD uses. One of the 

many benefits of ASPIRE is that officers from different shifts and beats attend group meetings to share 

what is going on in their areas and shifts. This helps the Roseville PD to be proactive. Bill added that data 

helps determine the best areas for officers to patrol since they can’t be everywhere. 

We welcome a new NW group on Live Pine Court. Marilyn and Colleen attended their NW meeting at 

Cool River Pizza on February 1. It was a great meeting and good to meet more neighbors in our SCNA. 

SCNA Events for 2016: Colleen checked with Sue Cook, RCONA, regarding use of bounce houses for 

National Night Out and her response was that they are pricey and vendors not always reliable. The 

vendor is required to have a liability policy with the City on file so that would need to be verified. The City 

requires special coverage so that brings up the price for a bounce house. Colleen expressed concern with 

bounce houses being germy. Colleen will follow up with Blue Oaks NA to see what their recommendation 

is on bounce houses. Stephen has a contact for a bounce house so we will get his report at another 

meeting. 

Project Ideas: Colleen updated that the Meadow Oaks NA continues to work with RCONA and the City 

regarding a Friendly Visitor program proposal for elderly people living alone. Joe expressed concern for 



 

volunteers going into homes and putting themselves at risk of being accused of something. While we 

don’t know the details of the program yet, Colleen felt our participation could be limited to a daily check-in 

phone call at an agreed upon time or a knock at the door without entering. Colleen will learn more at 

future RCONA meetings and will ask who would provide liability coverage for volunteers. 

LaRon mentioned that the Crestmont PTC walking path project fell through. 

New Business 

Newsletter Topics: The following topics were brought up for future newsletters: fundraiser for Bobby 

Seich, animal etiquette, proper flag disposal offer from Blanch and Gary Beckes, Box Tops for Education, 

grocery store programs that benefit schools, upcoming event listing, survey if there are any ideas for 

neighborhood improvements (for example, Crestmont Park playground improvements besides the shade 

suggestion we learned from moms at the park). 

MITP Movie Selection: Keeping movie running times in mind, we are recommending the following 

movies from RCONA’s list for this summer’s MITP events: Field of Dreams, Aladdin, Hotel Transylvania 

2, Earth to Echo, Disney’s Bedtime Stories and Goonies. Colleen said she feels Crestmont Park has a 

very good chance of having a MITP this year.    

Dates to Remember: 

RCONA Representative for February 18, 2016 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend. 

Next SCNA Meeting: March 8, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Future RCONA Meeting: March 17, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Next Community Coffee with City Council: March 18, 2016 with Vice Mayor Susan Rohan, 10 a.m., La 

Bou Bakery, 1730 Santa Clara Drive 

Next NW Informational Meeting: March 22, 2016, 5:30 – 6:30 p.m., Roseville PD, Mark White Room 

Future Community Coffee with City Council: April 12, 2016 with Bonnie Gore, 5 p.m., Maidu 

Community Center Meeting Room 2 

Future SCNA Meeting: April 12, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


